
Friday, February 10, 2017 
1:15p.m. 

State Capitol 
415 South Beretania Street 
Conference Room 224 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

Subject: Testimony in support of SB 301 relating to recycling. 

Dear Chair Baker, Chair Gabbard, and Committee Members, 

My name is Sally Maddock and I am a resident of Honolulu in Senate District 10. I am 
providing testimony in support of SB 301. Like many Hawaii residents, it is important to 
me to be a responsible consumer and steward of our environment. I don't live in an area 
of automated waste collection, so I devote a sizable area in our kitchen to collecting cans 
and HI-5 glass for recycling that I take to triple R on my free time. I go out of my way to 
find vendors that will properly dispose of my CFL bulbs (Home Depot, not Lowes), 
batteries (Best Buy), cardboard (Honolulu Recovery Systems on Sand Island) and the 
like. I have even taken on the unglamorous project ofvermicomposting. But when it 
comes to the everyday item of Advance Disposal Fee (ADF) glass (wine bottles and other 
non-hi-5 glass), I have no disposal option that agrees with my moral sense of 
responsibility to our land and natural resources. 

Due to the current lack of mainstream ADF container recycling options on Oahu and 
rules against stockpiling, the vast majority of these non-hi5 bottles are thrown in the 
trash. If they don't make it into the trash, no enterprising shopping cart recyclers will 
pick them up because they hold no value, so they just become litter. If they do make it 
into the trash, they go through the H-POWER plant and then the melted glass continues 
on to the Waimanalo Gulch Sanitary Landfill1

• According to the EPA's Waste Reduction 
Model, "Glass ... cannot be combusted, and instead absorbs a small amount of heat
during MSW combustion that could otherwise be recovered and used to produce
electricity."2 From this statement we can assume that removing ADF glass from the
waste stream would actually increase the efficiency of the H-POWER plant.
Furthermore, processing the glass through the H-POWER plant does not decrease the
tonnage returning to the landfill.

The Waimanalo Gulch Sanitary Landfill is the only landfill on the island of Oahu that 
accepts normal household waste. It is a finite resource that represents a large financial 
and ecological cost to our island and its residents. The vast majority of Oahu land is 
unsuitable for landfill development due to groundwater protection zones and underground 

1 Deparhnent of Environ,nental Services, How the City Manages Our Waste. 
http://www.opala.org/solid waste/archive/How our City ,nanages our waste.html 
2 Source: EPA 's Waste Reduction Model (WARM) Version 13, Page 9, March 2015. 
https:!!www3.epa.gov!warmlpdfs!Glass.pd( 
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